
 

International Telecommunication Union • Place des Nations, CH-1211 Geneva 20, Switzerland •  
Tel: +41 22 730 5111 • E-mail: itumail@itu.int  • Fax: +41 22 733 7256 • www.itu.int  

Radiocommunication Bureau (BR) 
 
 
Corrigendum 1 to 
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1/LCCE/105 

8 April 2020 

 
 
To Administrations of Member States of the ITU, Radiocommunication Sector Members, 
ITU-R Associates participating in the work of Radiocommunication Study Group 1 and 
ITU Academia 
 

Subject: Meetings of Working Parties 1A, 1B and 1C 

– WP 1A: Spectrum engineering techniques 

– WP 1B: Spectrum management methodologies and economic strategies 

– WP 1C: Spectrum monitoring 

 
 

 

This Corrigendum to Circular Letter 1/LCCE/105 of 7 February 2020 is to inform that, due to the 
exceptional circumstances and growing global concern caused by the Coronavirus (COVID-19) 
outbreak, the meetings of Working Parties 1A, 1B and 1C, as well as the meeting of Study Group 1, 
are postponed. 

The meetings of Working Parties 1A, 1B and 1C will take place from 24 November to 2 December 
2020. The meeting of Study Group 1 will be held on 3 December 2020 (see Corrigendum 1 to 
Administrative Circular CACE/943). The decision to postpone the meetings has prioritized the need 
to ensure the health and safety of all participants and to guarantee adequate levels of participation. 

A new Circular Letter will be issued in due course to provide the usual information for these next 
meetings of Working Parties 1A, 1B and 1C, including the need to register to be able to participate. 
Remote participation will be offered and, if necessary, the meetings may take place fully 
electronically (virtual meetings). Specific information will be provided accordingly, both in the 
invitation letter announcing the meeting and on the website. 

In the meantime, participants may continue the submission of contributions by electronic mail to: 
rsg1@itu.int, with a copy to the Chairman and Vice-Chairmen of Study Group 1. The pertinent 
addresses can be found on: http://www.itu.int/go/rsg1/ch. 

Mario Maniewicz 
Director 
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